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Dear HJT1 Families: 

 
Per state statutes, each public school in the state is required to provide annual notices that include the most recent school 
accountability report and educational options. Information is provided below as well as links to the Wisconsin Department of Public 
Instruction website that can provide additional information.  
 
School & School District Accountability & Performance Reports 
The School Accountability Report and Wisconsin School District Performance Data are published by the Wisconsin Department 
of Public Instruction (DPI). Parents/Guardians can find both reports online through the District’s website at 
https://www.hjt1.org/district-office/school-performance-assessments or request a copy from the District. 
 
2022-23 School Report Card Summary 
SCHOOL RATING 
Central Middle School Meets Few Expectations 
Lincoln Elementary School Exceeds Expectations 
Rossman Elementary School Exceeds Expectations 
Hartford Jt. 1 School District Meets Expectations 

The reports may also be accessed on DPI’s website at: 
School & School District Accountability Report https://apps2.dpi.wi.gov/reportcards/  
Wisconsin School District Performance Report https://wisedash.dpi.wi.gov/ 

 
Educational Options 
Educational options available to HJT1 students include public schools, private schools (and those participating in a parental 
choice program), charter schools, virtual schools, open enrollment, home-based private education and special needs scholarship 
program. St. Kilian Catholic Grade School and Peace Lutheran School are the private schools within our district boundaries. To 
explore these options in more detail, visit the DPI’s website at https://dpi.wi.gov/ed-options or use the following links:  
 
Public Schools    https://apps6.dpi.wi.gov/SchDirPublic/schools    
Private Schools    https://apps6.dpi.wi.gov/SchDirPublic/private-schools  
Private School Choice Programs  https://dpi.wi.gov/parental-education-options/choice-programs 
Special Needs Scholarship Program https://dpi.wi.gov/parental-education-options/special-needs-scholarship  
Charter Schools    http://dpi.wi.gov/sms/charter-schools 
Virtual Schools    http://dpi.wi.gov/sms/charter-schools/virtual-charter-schools 
Open Enrollment    http://dpi.wi.gov/open-enrollment 
Home-Based Private Education  http://dpi.wi.gov/sms/home-based 
 
For additional information on the above topics, feel free to contact me at (262) 673-3155. 
 
Tara Villalobos, PhD 
District Administrator 
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